Preston-under-Scar Parish Council

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 23rd of January 2019
Present: Cllr Brooks (Chairman), Cllr Fletcher, Cllr Amsden, Cllr Hacket Pain, Cllr Cormack, District Cllr Amsden and the Clerk
1. To receive apologies for absence: None
2. To confirm the Minutes of the Meeting of 21st of November 2018 
The Minutes were confirmed and signed by Cllr Brooks (Chairman)
3. To declare Councillors’ Interests on items on the Agenda:
No interests were declared by councillors.
4. Matters Arising and follow up since the last Meeting:
Memorial for Stanley Collins – Cllr Brooks was present when the memorial was fitted by Teesdale Memorials. The family advised that in exchange for a shed donated to the Parish Council by the family, two plots were allocated to the family. The Clerk is to look into this, as the Council has no record of this occurring.
Road sign at east end of playpark – The sign was pointing the wrong way, which was reported to Highways. The sign was fixed, but will be replaced within the next three months.
“No Through Road” sign – This has been erected outside West Row by NYCC.
Blocked gully – A village resident had unblocked the gully on the roadside up to Condenser Wood and the Tank Road. Highways had been to visit on 20.12.18 and advised no further action to be taken. Cllr Hacket Pain requested Highways responds to any future reports concerning this problem. 
5. Finance and Banking
Opening Balances as at 1st January 2019
Current Account £9,009.33
Savings Account £2,252.90 (Additional £16.22 than stated on agenda, due to receiving annual statement confirming annual interest applied to the account)
It was resolved to pay the following items by BACS:
Payee



Item


Ref No

Cheque No
Amount

Cardiac Science

De-fib battery



BACS

£228.00
K.Deakin


Dec-18 salary



BACS

15 hours

K.Deakin


Phone/Internet contribution Dec-18
BACS

£10.00

The BACS payments to be set-up online by Cllr Fletcher.
The Clerk confirmed that the 2019/20 precept had been submitted on 06.12.2018 and received acknowledgement of the submission by RDC.

Cllr Amsden confirmed that he now has online access to the Parish Council bank account to approve BACS payments.
The Clerk is to submit to the bank the necessary form in order to have online “Read Only” access to the Parish Councils bank account. Cllr Brooks and Cllr Fletcher signed the form.
The NS&I savings account contact details and signatories on the account need to be updated. Councillors discussed and agreed that the Clerk would be the contact for the account to receive the annual statements and any other letters from NS&I. It was also agreed that Cllr Brooks, Cllr Fletcher and the Clerk would be signatories on the account. The Clerk is to draft a letter to NS&I to confirm what has been agreed by Councillors.
Councillors were provided the third quarter finance report for their consideration. Cllr Fletcher had confirmed that she had spoken to the bank regarding the uncashed cheque for £21.36. They confirmed that as it is out of date, the cheque would not be cashed. It was agreed by Councillors to remove the uncashed cheque from the 2019/20 accounts. 
6. Cemetery Inspection / Regulations
Infestation: Cllr Amsden advised that he had been into the Cemetery to take a look at the rabbit infestation and mole activity. The activity is to be monitored for now, so no further action to be taken at present. It was also discussed that the quote of £280 for the trees to be cut back and pruned was accepted by Councillors.
Regulations: The Clerk had produced comparatives of fees from other nearby Cemetery’s, so that Councillors could discuss if the Parish Councils Cemetery fees needed to be amended. All Councillors were in agreement that our fees would remain unchanged. District Cllr Amsden recommended amending the period in which a headstone is erected from six to twelve months, in order to give the ground time to settle, which all Councillors agreed to. It was resolved that the Clerk would amend the Cemetery Regulations accordingly and provide the updated regulations to all Councillors and Richard Sanderson. 
7. Risk Assessment
Councillors considered the revised Village Risk Assessment and discussed the section on the bus shelter. As the Council has no records of ever owning the shelter, it was agreed by Councillors that this section would be deleted from the Risk Assessment. It was resolved that the Clerk would amend the Risk Assessment accordingly, with a view to reviewing the document in 12 months’ time.

8. Village Emergency Plan
Councillors considered the current emergency plan, which was provided to them by the Clerk. It was discussed and agreed that the data on the current plan is not relevant to today’s world. In its place it was agreed by Councillors that the Clerk would collate a list of contacts that the village residents would find useful and beneficial.

9. GDPR Security Incident Policy

Councillors discussed the information provided to them which originated from YLCA. The Clerk explained the importance of having a Security Incident Policy in place. Councillors agreed that the Council should have a policy; therefore the Clerk would prepare in due course a new Security Incident Policy for consideration.
10. Village Meeting
Issues arising from the meeting:
· Update the Village Emergency Plan – Completed (see item 8)
· Renewal of the Stanney Lease which expires in 2019 – See Stanney Report (on website)
(See also next PC meeting agenda on 20th February 2019)
· Draw attention of Highways to the conditions of Mill Hill and the Moor Road – Completed 
· Cemetery: Village supportive of applying for an RDC Partnership Grant to support the creation of a separate area for the interment of cremation urns – Completed
11. Village Hall Committee
Cllr Brooks explained to Councillors that the Village Hall Committee had approached him requesting for the Parish Council to make available the email address contact list which we hold. Councillors agreed that the Clerk would make contact with all on our email address list asking for their permission to pass on their email address to the Village Hall Committee.

12.  Planning
Councillors wished to thank District Cllr Amsden for speaking with RDC Planning Department regarding the incorrect Parish locations on the last two planning applications we had received. 

Dorlands House: Councillors had considered the plans and agreed that they were unable to approve the application due to the lack of detail, particularly the absence of any dimensions for the proposed new build property. The Clerk is to respond to RDC on 24.01.2019 with this response.

Punchbowl House: RDC have confirmed that the planning application has been granted.

Slurry Lagoon at Estate Office, Bolton Hall: No further correspondence received at present from RDC on this application.

13. Items for the next agenda
Review of:
Review Asset Register


ICO Annual Subscription



Stanney Inspection



Cemetery Inspection
Proposed time and date of next meeting:

Wednesday 20th February 2019 at 7pm in the Village Hall

Signed    ……………………….         Date …………..
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